
1 
 

 

Assessors’ Meeting 

April 13th, 2021 at 5:30pm via Zoom 

 

Present via Zoom: Jim Buccheri, Andrew Dalrymple, Michael Brassard, Fred Faller, Jes 

Stevens, Ben and Jane Vis, Jennifer Marr, Steven Carvalho, Bob Smith, Danik Farrell, 

Lisa Brackett 

 

The meeting was called to order at 5:33pm. 

 

Minutes: Approved as read. 

 

Warrant: Approved in the amount of $40,553.74.   

 

Treasurers Report: Submitted. 

 

Old Business: 

 

Department Reports: 

 
Tax Collector/ Town Clerk- Lisa reported that everything is caught up.  

 

Fire Department-  Jes reported that the FEMA funds requested should be received soon.  

Medical clearance for N95 masks start to expire in May. Jes also noted there is a lot of 

changeover in Lincoln county EMA. FOMVFD are working on the first aid station in the Fish and 

Maine building. The plan for the 911 repeater is being reworked due to possible renovation of 

the power station. The equipment needs to be moved from freight shed, it might be stored 

temporarily at the north barn.  

 

Wharf- Michael reported that funding for the pile replacement project was approved at town 

meeting. Prock is looking to begin work in the middle of May. The plantation has the option of 

keeping the old piles. 

 

CBAC Update: 

An RFP is in the works for renovating the power station to accommodate broadband 

equipment. 

 

METF Update: 

The seabed survey is still underway. A public scoping session is tentatively scheduled 

for May 26th via zoom as part of the NEPA process.  

 

Sunken Boat in Harbor: 

Jim is working on coordinating the diver and barge to raise and remove the vessel.  
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Municipal Administrator Update: 

Work this past month was mostly focused on preparations for town meeting. 

 

Ferry Advisory Committee Update: 

The committee had it’s first meeting with Andy and Amy where discussion focused on 

the survey results. The committee hopes to have regular, quarterly meetings.  

 

Sea Level Rise Project Update: 

The project is nearly complete. Andrew spoke with Baker Design about a wharf 

resiliency review.  

 

Monhegan COVID-19 Taskforce Update: 

The next meeting is on the 15th. The second vaccine clinic from the Seacoast Mission 

was on March 31st. The J and J vaccine is currently on pause due to blood clot 

concerns.  

 

Investment Committee Update: 

No update.  

 

Town Meeting: 

There was a missing page in the annual report. All remaining copies have been updated 

as well as the online version.  

 

A follow-up discussion about Vehicle Permit Fees ensued. Carley will research the 

legality of creating a vehicle ordinance as a plantation. Michael will collect input from the 

community. 

 

Discussion ensued regarding the plan for public restrooms. It was suggested to have 

one at the school if possible. Jim will reach out to the Monhegan House to see when 

they plan to open their public restroom.  

 

Discussion regarding the Assistant Harbor Master position will resume when the Harbor 

Master is back on island.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



3 
 

 

New Business: 

 

Appointments: 

Tabled until next month. 

 

The next Assessors Meeting will be May 11th at 5:30pm. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:49pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Carley Feibusch, Municipal Administrator 

 


